

Cindy L. Hoffman 23100 Hartland Street West Hills, California 91307 (818) 716-9811

September 5, 1989

The Back Alley Theater 15231 Burbank Boulevard Van Nuys, California 91401

Dear Max, Zoey and Mom:

I just wanted to send a special Thank You to all of you. I have taken my daughter, Christie, to see your show twice now. I'm convinced it is the best entertainment around for children. After seeing the show the first time, I was amazed at how much of it she had retained. She told everyone at preschool all about it - in detail.

I have recently taken Christie to see The Wizard of Oz and the Ringling Bros. Circus. Neither of these very expensive shows managed to excite her the way your show has. Plus, I never expected to be so entertained as I was in being able to relate to mommy having to read the third bedtime story, and deliver the fourth glass of water, etc. I was so surprised to find myself caught up in laughter over these annoying bedtime rituals. I also thank you for now having the ammunition to be able to use Max and his Mommy as examples of how ghosts and monsters are make believe. This seems to be working very well for us.

I'm sure I'm driving all of my friends and the preschool crazy by encouraging them to take their kids to see your show. What we've decided to do now is invite different friends of Christie's each weekend to see the show with us. So, we're looking forward to spending each Sunday with you until the show closes.

Please send a special Thanks to Max. Last week he kept playing with Christie calling her Punkin. This is all I (and all her friends) keep hearing from her. She's so proud that Max is her friend. And she playfully tells her friends that her name is Christie "Punkin" Hoffman.

Thanks again for providing such terrific entertainment. You're all great, and we look forward to seeing you till the show closes.

Sincerely, Lindy Hoffman